
Cottonwood Palo Verde Golf Committee Meeting, September 3, 2025 

Here are the highlights, in no particular order:  

Old Business:  

●​ The 5 Year Plan was presented.  The Routine Golf Operations and Maintenance Practices have 

been separated from the Plan. Both documents were reviewed by the Committee and a motion 

was made and seconded the Plan be sent to the BOD for approval.  

●​ Joey provided an update on the Jonas Scheduling program. As soon as questions submitted are 

answered, we will roll out. Going forward, Golf Genius will do all league invites for weekly play; 

players will simply respond to emails sent by Pro Shops with a “yes” or “no”. Jonas will be used 

for tee times outside of league play. More information will come as we approach roll-out. 

 

New Business:  

●​ Jon provided a power point presentation showing the proposed rates for 2025/26 golf year 

(attached).  

●​ League Calendar booklets and the Golf Information Booklet will be published in house and 

available October 15 when membership sales begin.  

Questions from visitors: 

Answers to these questions from the visitors will be listed in a FAQ sent to Golf Community: 

1.​ What are the cost saving areas this year that have helped to improve the golf financials? 

2.​ Why is the league rate for the CW Lady 9ers going from $45 to  $60 for November and 

December, and can that be reconsidered? 

3.​ Has the Committee considered a family plan? 

4.​ How much for golf cart rental and why not increase?  

Recommendations for the Board:   

●​ Recommendation to approve the 5 Year Plan  

●​ Recommendation to approve the Proposed Rates Schedule presented at the Meeting 

The next meeting will be held October 1  at 2:00 p.m. in the Phoenix Room  

Submitted by: Sandy Worden and Diane French, Chair 

 

Attachment:  Proposed Rates 


